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      January 9, 2013
PRESENT:
Pat Bracken, Chairman, Bob Nugent, Chris Kowalski, E. Cabral, Tina Harrington (part time)
Chairman Bracken opened the meeting.
MINUTES
The minutes of December 12, 2012 were accepted with the amendments to change 4 X 4 to pitched.  Motion by C. Kowalski with a second by B.Nugent.
Hazardous Waste: It was noted that Hazardous waste days cost about $50.00/person($47 in spring and $58 in fall). It should be emphasized to the Hampstead community to use the town garage for the hazardous materials that can be recycled at that site. This would include batteries, light bulbs, oil, etc. Alkaline batteries post 1995 can the thrown in trash to the landfill. Bob N stated this was the best disposal method.

Waste disposal tonnage: 28% recycle rate for last month. Congratulation to the team and the people of Hampstead. Nationally the recycle rate is about 35% and that may include items (like metal from Kent Road) which Hampstead does not count. We hope Hampstead can do better in the recycle rate over the next year. The lower yearly trash tonnage for 2012 is $17,000 reduction in the tipping cost.

Trailer Roof: Trailer at Kent Road should be covered by a removable pitched roof if possible. Materials to construct roof may be available at the site.  Other safeguards like alum paint or rubber roofs are not as successful in the trailer communities. Committee will review trailer positioning this Sat.
Budget: Thanks to everyone for work on the budget and Pat B for presenting to the BOS. One comment was to have a location in the budget where the encumbered moneys (from one year to the next) can be identified. This would clarify the actual yearly expense.
Reports: Ellen C and Pat B will compose a “blurb” to the people of Hampstead on the activities of the RAWD. Bob N reported that Bestway employees are satisfied with Casella running the company especially in their health insurance contributions. Paul St.H is still with the company and can be contacted for issues. Trucks without Bestway logo were noted in Hampstead.
Planet Aid: The dumpster was removed from the Little Mexico parking area due to accumulation of non-recyclable materials (like TV’s) around the Planet Aid dumpster. It also was overflowing in contributed cloth. Plant Aid sells recycled cloth at $.07/lb to a contact who sends the clothes for use in overseas countries. Planet Aid may consider reinstalling the dumpster or a bigger barn if a supervised site can be found. Committee should check with John for the possibility of using the town garage area for the Planet Aid recycling location.

Recycle Bank: We will still be in the program till July 2014. Hampstead is still in 5th place based on the percentage of the number of people that signed up, that continue to report recycling.

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm
Future Agenda- Ordinances
NEXT MEETING
